
 

EAST VALLEY METROPOLITAN DISTRICT 
WATER LINE CONSTRUCTION NOTICE - July 1, 2025 

 

SUMMARY 
When:  Anticipated start date is July 14, 2025. 
Where:  Along the frontage road in Algonquin Acres between South Billings Way and South Carson Street. 
What:  Added water lines and the replacement of three fire hydrants. 
Why:  To provide water line looping in this area for improved flow and fire protection pressure.   This should help 
reduce incidences of discolored water caused by iron manganese and allow for better system isolation when shut 
down is needed. 
Disruption:  Some street lane closures, construction noise and water shutdowns.  72 hour notice will be provided for 
any water shutdowns. 
 

MORE INFORMATION 
RE: Construction Notice, 2025 Capital Improvements Project 

Arapahoe Frontage Road 6” Water Line 
   
A water line replacement project by the East Valley Metropolitan District (District) is scheduled to be performed this 
summer along the Arapahoe Frontage Road between South Billings Way to South Carson Street, including connections 
to side streets.  The project will create a looping water main system for Blackhawk and Carson Streets, provide capacity 
for better fire flow and replace aging fire hydrants. 
 
The project includes the installation of approximately 1,100 linear feet (LF) of 6-inch C900 PVC water lines. It also 
includes removal and replacement of 3 fire hydrant assemblies, connections to existing facilities, asphalt removal & 
replacement and concrete removal & replacement.  The project is being partially funded by grants. 
 
During construction, there will be lane closures and construction noise.  We anticipate water shut-downs throughout the 
project.  You will be notified 72-hours in advance of any water shut-downs that directly affect your residence should 
they occur.  After a water outage there is potential for air and/or soil in the water service lines.  It is recommended that 
residents flush their water for 5-minutes using outdoor spigots, sillcocks, hose bibs, etc..  
 
The anticipated start date is on or after July 14, 2025 and the contractor has 60 calendar days to complete the project. 
 
For general questions or concerns, contact the District Engineer: 
Purrington Civil, LLC 
Steve Homer, P.E. 
303-913-6514 
 
For specific construction related questions, contact the Contractor: 
Diaz Construction Group, LLC 
Luis Diaz, Managing Partner, Project Manager/Supervisor 
303-883-3961 
Projects of this nature bring a level of disruption to surrounding residences.  The District, District Engineer and 
Contractor will work diligently with the residences to ensure safety, access, water service and cleanliness.  Your 
cooperation is greatly appreciated. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
East Valley Metropolitan District 
 



  

 


